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The Pilchuck Camera Club was organized June 12, 1964 and is a member of the Photographic Society 
of America (PSA) and the Northwest Council of Camera Clubs (NWCCC). Membership is open to an-
yone interested in color or monochromatic digital photography. Club meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. on 
the second Thursday of each month in the Baker Heights Social Hall, 1401 Poplar Street, Everett, WA.  

 The Pilchuck Camera Club Newsletter  
    Serving members from the Puget Sound Area of Washington State  

 Pilchuck Camera Club Web Page: http://www.pilchuckcameraclub.com 
 Photographic Society of America (PSA) Web Page: http://www.psa-photo.org  
 Northwest Council of Camera Clubs (NWCCC) http://www.nwcameraclubs.org  

2013 Officers                                          

 
President - Stephen Lightle  
Phone 425-330-8623  
lightle@comcast.net  
 
Vice President - Bill Dewey 
Phone:  425-879-9250 
retief@deweydrive.com 
 
Secretary - Sonya Lang 
Phone: 425-773-9680  
sonyalang@hotmail.com 
 
Treasurer - Bob Patrick 
Phone: 206-789-2042 
pgrider63@comcast.net 
 
 
Standing Committee Chairpersons 

 

Membership: Randy Genta  
Phone: 651-528-2147 randy.genta@yahoo.com 
 
Social -  Renata Kleinert  and Carol Delaune 
Phone: 425-773-9840  photosbyrenata@frontier.com 
 
Sunshine: Janet Wright  
Phone: 360-387-7456  photo@wavecable.com   
 
Club Competition :  Jim Basinger  
Phone: 360-658-8938  jbasingerokie@comcast.net 
 
PSA Club Representative:  Bill Dewey  
Phone: 425-879-9250  retief@deweydrive.com 
  
NWCCC Delegate: Renata Kleinert 
Phone: 425-773-9840  photosbyrenata@frontier.com 
 
Field Trips: Stephen Lightle  
Phone 425-330-8623  lightle@comcast.net  
 
Point Records:  Jim Basinger  
Phone: 360-658-8938  jbasingerokie@comcast.net  
 
Historian: Janet Wright  
Phone: 360-387-7456  photo@wavecable.com  
 
Pilchucker Editor: Sonya Lang  
Phone: 425 773 9680 sonyalang@hotmail.com  
 
Web Master: Stephen Lightle  
Phone 425-330-8623  lightle@comcast.net  

         COMING EVENTS  
                aƻƴǘƘƭȅ /ƭǳō aŜŜǝƴƎΥ 
                           
             т ǇƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ŀƪŜǊ IŜƛƎƘǘǎ {ƻŎƛŀƭ Iŀƭƭ 
                  мплм tƻǇƭŀǊ   9ǾŜǊŜǧ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ  

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мпΣ нлмо 
                 
                  о ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ƛƳŀƎŜǎ 
               ¢ƻΥ  ƧōŀǎƛƴƎŜǊƻƪƛŜϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ 

 
о ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƛƳŀƎŜǎ 

CƻƎκaƛǎǘ 
¢ƻΥ ƧōŀǎƛƴƎŜǊƻƪƛŜϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ 

 
о ƛƳŀƎŜǎτt{! /ǊŜŀǝǾŜ 

                                                                    ¢ƻΥ [ƛƎƘǘƭŜϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ  
 
 

{9b5  ![[  La!D9{ 
bƻ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ  

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мнΣ нлмо 
 
              Dimension requirements for submitted images: 
            No larger than 1024 pixels wide or 768 pixels tallΦ  

 
PROGRAM   

TBD 

 

  NOVEMBER REFRESHMENTS  

Greg Thomas 
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      PILCHUCK CAMERA CLUB 
 

                    MINUTES 
 

             October 10, 2013 
 

                            BY  Sonya Lang,  Secretary 
 
 
 

 
 

Date: October 10, 2013 
 
The regular monthly meeting of the Pilchuck Camera Club was called to order by President Steve 
Lightle at 7:05 p.m. There were 14 members present and 1 guest, Dave Shackelford. 
 
The minutes of the September meeting are approved as printed in the Pilchucker. 
 
Correspondence received: N/A 
 
Treasurer Bob Patrick reports $1635.62 in the treasury.  
 
Steve Lightle President, standing in for Bill Dewey VP, presented certificates to the regular winners 
from August and September. 
 
The program this evening is Match the maker ï by Jim Basinger 
 
Committee Reports: 
Membership: None 
Social: November ï Greg Thomas, December ï All bring something 
Sunshine: Janet broke her foot 
PSA Representative: Kevin brought PSA journals. 
Field Trips: N/A   
NWCCC: Renata reported the conference will be held in April in Gig Harbor, more information to 
follow as it becomes available. 
 
Image Competition: 
Image registration by Jim Basinger and projection by Steve Lightle. 
Number of images: 37 Regular, 18 Challenge ï Spider Web, 17 PSA Nature 
Judges: Linda Davis, Shane Elen, Sonya Lang 
 
Tabulation: Jim Basinger 
 
Announcements: N/A 
Old business: None 
New business: Topics for Photographers Choice ï please indicate your suggested subjects. Steve 
Lightle brought up the fact that we need to have liability insurance. There will be a Board Meeting 
on October 23rd at 6:00 pm at the Everett Library to discuss this as well as the changes in the By-
laws, judging, etc. All are welcome to attend. 
 
Next Board Meeting: Everett Library ï October 23rd 6:00pm 
Meeting adjourned at 7:25p.m. 
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Pilchuck Camera Club Board Meeting 
Date: October 23, 2013 6:30pm 

 
In attendance: Steve Lightle, Bill Dewey, Bob Patrick, Sonya Lang, Jim Basinger, Shane Elen, 
Randy Genta, Kevin Siefke, Richard Eads.  Minutes by Sonya Lang. 
 
Judging 
It was discussed that we might want to disable the 1, 2 and 3 keys on the judging machines due to 
keying errors in judging. It was decided that more training/discussion and monitoring of the judg-
ing scores will continue instead of removing the keys.  
 
The suggestion of adding commentary by the judges was favored by most in attendance at the 
meeting and in order to have sufficient time for commentary during judging it may be necessary to 
reduce the number of images being submitted for competition to two per category. It would also 
mean having very short informational time after the judging vs. having full programs. It was sug-
gested to add an education night possibly quarterly or as available to allow the additional time 
needed to add the commentary into the regular evening judging. This will be presented to the club 
at the next regular meeting.  
 
With regards to scores assigned it was the consensus that judges should be willing to discuss why 
they gave a score of 4 or less to any particular images 
 
Additionally there was discussion of displaying the scores as the images are judged (Mt. Baker 
Camera Club does this).  Bill Dewey will investigate possible means to accomplish this. 
 
Insurance/Waiver 
President Steve Lightle, presented information on Insurance and Waivers for the Pilchuck Camera 
Club. After some discussion between the differences between the two it was decided that as long 
as insurance isnôt required by the venue where the club meets, then a release and waiver of liabil-
ity would satisfy, providing some kind of protection against liability, without cost to the club. It 
was decided that it should be signed upon joining the club and then upon renewing your member-
ship each year.  
 
Steve will check on what the liability to the club is for guests attending meetings or at club spon-
sored events where it is a public venue and others are present as that part is not clear. Also it was 
suggested to separate the information regarding use of member images for Pilchuck Camera club 
and that should be part of what you sign upon joining the club as part of agreement as a member.  
 
Copyright watermark on web images 
Copyright information including a small copyright symbol in bold color and maker name will be 
added to website images. The images will be sized down to 72dpi and no larger than about 4x6.   
 
 
Disposition of unused club assets 
It was decided that the unused club assets such as the slide projector will be used in the raffle at 
the Annual Banquet.  If the items are not taken at the banquet, they will be donated to a charitable 
organization. 
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/ƻǾŜǊ LƳŀƎŜΥ  [ƻƴƎ ²ŀȅ IƻƳŜ 
ōȅ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ 9ŀŘǎ 

 
This was taken during the Kelby world photo 
walk up in Mukilteo walking the railroad tracks 
and heading to the walking trails in the woods 
there. I used a Nikon D600  - and my new 70-
200mm to capture this image. 
 
The inspiration behind the title: 
During the of the 1940ôs my Grandfather and 
Grandmother lived in Eldorado Kansas. Times 
were tough and my grandfather was out of 
work. They agreed my grandfather would take 
the railroad Westward and see if he could find a 
job. It must have been a Long Way Home be-
cause now there is only a grave stone marking 
where he might have laid. He never returned 
home. 
 

 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ  
/ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ 

 
{ǇƛŘŜǊ ²Ŝō 

 
CƛǊǎǘ tƭŀŎŜ 

²Ŝō ²ƛǘƘ 5Ŝǿ 
.ȅ DǊŜƎ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ 
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OCTOBER COMPETITION WINNERS  

First Place 
Shy 

Sharon Ely 
First Place 

Western Tanager 
Sharon Ely 

 

Third Place 
B&W Before and After 

Greg Thomas 

Third Place  
Thorôs Well 
Sharon Ely 












